English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

March 22, 2005

The meeting was called to order by Matthew Wendling at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Erik Harris, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.

Guests present:  

Matthew presented the agenda that was approved by the board.

It was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of the February 22, 2005 meeting as presented.

Nancy presented an update of the delinquent dues and unpaid trash pick-up.  Discussion indicated that Granger, Inc. will bill the residents with unpaid trash pick-up for 2005 and deduct the appropriate amount from the EMPOA charges.  Ellie agreed to obtain legal advice on the process for attaching a lien on property for association fees that have not been paid and the attorney fees incurred in obtaining the lien.

Nancy presented the lawn care contract with Lake State Lawn-Landscaping & Snow Removal, LLC.  It was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the contract as presented.  Matt U. is to return the signed contract to Lake State.

Discussion was held on officers insurance and Ellie presented information from Westbend Mutual Insurance Company through Auto Owners.  Ellie and Sara agreed to obtain quotes from other agents for cost comparisons.

Matt W. reported that his plan is to get the basic information out on the web site now that an address has been obtained.

Ellie and Sara reported that they are attempting to get the welcome basket information to our newest resident and plans to have a “Ladies Night” at Nancy’s in April and a “Clean-up Day” in May.

Under new business, Ellie reported on a resident inquiring about people parking cars in the street for too long.  Discussion indicated that there are no township or covenant regulations addressing the length of time vehicles are parked on the street and; therefore, the association cannot intervene.  It was suggested that they discuss the issue with their neighbor.

It was moved, seconded, and passed with one abstention to approve the shed construction on lot 29 as presented.  (Pat Wysong did not vote as the shed is on her lot).

It was reported that a shed has been placed on lot 5 with no board member being aware of approval and appearance of not conforming to covenant rules.  The secretary is to send a letter to the residents explaining the covenant rules regarding shed construction and requesting verification of prior authorization or compliance with the covenant rules.

Sidewalk requirements for lot 63 were discussed with plans to investigate the original plat documents and contact Mr. Greiner regarding the lack of sidewalk on this lot.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. with the next regular meeting schedule for May 3, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at Sara’s home.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the May 3, 2005 regular meeting.
